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Ghana’s Introduction of Emission Levy: Environmental Innovation or Economic Burden?

The Institute of Climate and Environmental Governance (ICEG) notes with concern the announcement by Government that the emission levy takes effect today, when there is still lack of clarity as to the management of the likely revenues this will generate to spur climate transition efforts.
ICEG acknowledges that the introduction of the emission levy is expected to have an economic impact on motor vehicle owners by reducing their disposable income and industries reliant on high-emission fossil fuels will experience an increase in their operational costs. Nonetheless ICEG believes that the introduction of this levy is crucial for Ghana’s energy transition agenda in attaining net-zero targets and would align with both environmental objectives and the socio-economic well-being of the citizens and industries in Ghana.
Despite the progressive nature of the Levy, ICEG is concerned about the apparent lack of commitment by Government beyond the imposition of the Levy, to investing the expected revenue on financing green infrastructure. Based on the analysis of the Act, there is no stated portfolio established to use the revenue generated to finance our energy transition efforts. There is therefore the risk that opens up the expected revenue to mismanagement and its associated consequences. Countries like Germany and Italy use almost 95% of its emissions taxes to finance their green projects and initiative but there is the risk in Ghana that, the money will be spent on unrelated issues. 

ICEG also disagrees with the taxation approach on motor vehicles, buses, and coaches. Our position is anchored on the school of thought that different motor vehicles emit CO2 at varying levels depending on the year of make of the vehicle and its maintenance regime. This makes it unjust for low polluters to pay the same rate as high polluters.

Recommendation

· Proceeds accrued should not be deposited into the Consolidated Fund. Government should consider setting up an Emission Fund to ensure a proper accountability mechanism that ensures judicious allocation of funds generated.
· Call on the Government to slowly implement the Levy and put up the necessary institutional infrastructure for effective implementation and use of revenue.
· A progressive tax structure approach that promotes equity and fairness should be considered to ensure the perpetual use of cleaner vehicles. Thus, rates associated with emitters who use internal engine combustion motor vehicles up to 3000 cc should be redefined. Regardless of the engine size, owners of motor vehicles manufactured within five years should not be subject to the same rate as those with motor vehicles manufactured over five years.
· Encourage the adoption of eco-friendly vehicles by instituting rebates and incentives regimes for owners of low-emission vehicles.
· Proceeds generated should be channeled toward climate-related initiatives including renewable energy projects, reforestation as well as pollution control measures.
· Government should consider intensifying public awareness to inform citizens of the environmental benefits of reducing emissions. 
Signed
Kwesi Yamoah Abaidoo

(Policy Lead, Climate Finance and Energy Transition)
+233 (0)24 934 9948
